

COMMISSION ON ACCREDITATION FOR RESPIRATORY CARE

May 18, 2021

Elayne Rodriguez, MPH, RRT-ACCS, Program Director Respiratory Care Program Skyline College 3300 College Dr San Bruno, CA 94066

Dear Ms. Rodriguez:

It is our pleasure to notify you that your program is among a select group of programs that will be recognized by the Commission on Accreditation for Respiratory Care (CoARC) to receive the *Distinguished RRT Credentialing Success*Award. This award is presented as part of the CoARC's continued efforts to value the RRT credential as a standard of professional achievement. From a program effectiveness perspective, the CoARC views the RRT credential as a measure of a program's success in inspiring its graduates to achieve their highest educational and professional aspirations.

In selecting programs for this recognition, the CoARC Board used objective criteria based on key accreditation metrics documented in the 2020 Annual Report of Current Status (RCS). These programs were required to: (1) have three or more years of outcomes data; (2) hold accreditation without a progress report; (3) document RRT credentialing success of 90% or above, and (4) meet or exceed established CoARC thresholds for TMC high cut score and retention. Please see the attached brochure and the CoARC Website for a list of this year's recipients. The CoARC extends its sincere congratulations to you, your faculty, students, and graduates for meeting these rigorous criteria.

Keep in mind that the conferral of this achievement award does not imply the CoARC's recommendation, endorsement, or ranking of your program in relation to other CoARC-accredited programs. Publications or announcements of this award shall not imply such recommendation, endorsement, or ranking. The primary responsibility of CoARC is to accredit programs based on their compliance with established accreditation standards.

Thank you for your continued commitment to excellence in respiratory care education.

Sincerely,

Pat Munzer, DHSc, RRT, FAARC

CoARC President

cc: Carla Grandy, PhD, Dean

Pat Munger

Melissa Moreno, JD, President

William (Bill) Galvin, MSEd, RRT, CPFT, AE-C, FAARC COARC Public Relations Committee Chair

Theleum I Golm

RE: Program Number 200147